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DISTRICT  
GOVERNORôs 

MESSAGE 
What a grand time we had in 
Chicago!  The red carpet was 
definitely rolled out.  We are still 
reeling from the activity.  Those of 
us who had to go early had 
training sessions.  Others who 

came later had the convention sessions to attend with 
receptions following every night. 
The parade was attended by many people standing along 
the streets and the streets leading to the parade route 
were closed off by large trucks and tractors so mischief-
makers could not spoil the parade. The weather was 
perfect and we were only the 91st group to be on the 
parade route. 
Yes, we met people from all over the world.  Their 
International costumes were very colorful. 
Our MD-4 train arrived but unfortunately the ballgame 
almost got rained out (it started at 10:00 p.m.) and most of 
the crowd left before it began.  The Soxs did win but the 
game went well into the early morning hours. 
Our newly installed International President is Naresh 
Angarwal from India. I will fill you all in when we have DG 
Visitations. 
This is considered a new beginning for the next century. 
Service is being emphasized.  I will be looking for a Global 
Service Team member to help with service project 
suggestions and reporting.  We want to reach that 200 
million service hours! 
Just saw an advertisement for Lions on KCRA Channel 3.  It 
said Lions were the first to arrive at disasters.  I think that 
is true with the Detwiler fire in Mariposa County.  Thanks 
to all of you who contributed money, food, paper goods, 
and TIME!I know it is appreciated by all!  
 

~ DG Eileen 
 

See District 
Meeting flyer 

pg 15-16, RSVP 
to Lion Carrie 
by August 5th. 

1ST VICE 
DISTRICT 
GOVERNORôs 

MESSAGE 
Fellow Lions, 
We have a great opportunity to 
live out our motto, We Serve. Go 
help Sonora Lions out with the 

Detwiler Fire. Be sure to call Lion Wendy first, but I am 
sure they will continue to need help. 
With all the running around that I am doing, it was great to 
get Back-to-Basics and Serve. Lion Susan had one of our 
better days just slicing tomatoes and cooking hamburgers. 
The people are so appreciative of what we are doing. One 
young man, whose family lost their home in a previous fire 
brought 19 cases of water just because he could, even 
though they are still out of their home. 
I am continuing to enjoy visiting your clubs. We want to 
know you better and recognize your efforts in and outside 
your community. Please send photos and videos to share 
with others. You may be the one to inspire a new project. 
Please share.  
Again, thanks for making this a great Lion Year. 
~ Don Gall, 1VDG District 4A1  

FROM THE EDITOR 
Email items for upcoming  

District 4-A1 Newsletters to 
gfclion@gmail.com by the  
25th of each month (firm). 

* * * * * * * * * * * *  

ATTN: Club Newsletter Editors 
Please email a copy of your club's 

bulletins, event flyers and 
newsletters to me. THANKS. 

District 4-A1 Newsletter Editor:  
 ~ Lion Gail Cates 

 

Subscribe to E-Blasts! 

District 4-A1 Email 
Bulletins 

(Unsubscribe at any time.) 
http://lions4 -

a1.org/email_list_subscribe.html 

~ PDG Ron Raines 
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2nd VICE 
DISTRICT 
GOVERNORôs 

MESSAGE 
The LCI Convention was inspiring 
and exciting. It was great to meet 
Lions from all over the World and 

hear about what they do in their communities. It was crazy 
trying to find our way around at the convention center and 
led to numerous surprises and wrong turns. I found 
President bŀǊŜǎƘ !ƎƎŀǊǿŀƭΩǎ vision of supporting service 
at the Club level inspiring. Part of his presentation is on LCI 
ƛƴ ǘƘŜ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘΩǎ aessage. 

ά¦ǇƎǊŀŘƛƴƎ hǳǊ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƻ ¸ƻǳτas a Lion 
Namaste! The divine in me salutes the divine in 
you. Welcome to our new century. My goal over 
the next 12 months is very simpleτto reach a new 
level of service to Lions and from Lions. Before I 
ask you to reach a new level of service, Lionism 
will reach a new level of service to you. 
So how can I serve our 1.4 million Lions? I cannot 
give everyone senior positions. I cannot give you 
money. I cannot meet all of you. However, I plan 
to touch all of your lives wiǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǇƻǿŜǊ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜΦέ 
[read the rest of his message on LCI] 

The Convention brought home to me how important 
Service is to all Lions. And for the first time Service is an 
integral part of Leadership and Membership. Service is 
why we are Lions and Leos. Leadership and Membership 
ƳŀƪŜ ƛǘ ǇƻǎǎƛōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ǳǎ ǘƻ Řƻ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΦ [ƛƻƴǎ ŎŀƴΩǘ ōŜ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ 
and successful without all three areas working well 
together. I think that the Global Action Team structure has 
the potential to help Clubs grow, serve and have fun. I 
think it will encourage us to work together at Club and 
District level to impact our communities in more ways.  
 

The focus is to bring together Membership, Leadership and 
Service. You will be hearing about the Global Action Team 
(GAT), the Global Service Team (GST), the Global 
Leadership Team (GLT) and the Global Membership Team 
(GMT). The focus of this process and these positions is at 
all levels of Lions down to the Club level. The District 
Governor and the Club President are the GAT for their 
District/Club. The District and Clubs are to select a Lion to 
be the GST. An additional focus is that these are to be 
Teams. Each Lion selected to these chair positions will 
need to recruit other Lions to work with them. Exciting not 
to be totally on your own! 

At our last District meeting I had the opportunity to talk 
with a number of the incoming Presidents. Several Lions 
wanted more training, for themselves, and for their Clubs. 
How we go about making this happen needs to be 
determined and the District will need the help of the 
ClubsΩ officers and membership to choose the what, 
where, when and how. The GAT process offers us the 
opportunity to do some really fun and creative things to 
strengthen Clubs, increase Service to the community and 
Lions, develop Leaders, and recruit new members. 
 

As 2nd ±5D LΩƳ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ŀ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ D[¢ ¢ŜŀƳ 
chaired by Lion Robert Garcia (Merced Breakfast). I hope 
you will consider being a part of this exciting project.  
 

You can find more detailed information about the GAT, 
GST, GLT and GMT on LCI.  Type the following in the search 
box for more information: 
Global Action Team Structure 
Global Action Team Club Chairperson (Club President) 
Global Leadership Team Club Leadership Development 
Chairperson 
Global Membership Team Club Membership Chairperson 
Global Service Team Club Service Chairperson 
Global Action Team District Chairperson (District 
Governor) 
Global Leadership Team District Coordinator 
Global Membership Team District Coordinator 
Global Service Team District Coordinator 
 

~ Claudia K. Miller, 2nd VDG 
 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE FROM 
YOUR 4-A1 TREASURER 

 
Our Lion Year for 2017 is complete. . .now you need to file 
your Federal Tax Form 990N or 990-EZ or 990.  Also due is 
your State Tax Form 199-N or 199.  It is not due until 
September 15th, but why wait?  Get it done now and you 
ǿƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘΦ  Clubs that do not file risk losing their non-
profit status and could owe taxes!  Need help? Give me a 
call 209-525-9211. 
 
~ PDG Pat Casey-Gillum 
  

https://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/lions/global-action-team/structure.php
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/GAT-Club-Chairperson.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/GLT-Club-LD-Chairperson.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/GLT-Club-LD-Chairperson.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/GMT-Club-Membership-Chairperson.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/GST-Club-Service-Chairperson.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/GAT-District-Chairperson.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/GLT-District-Coordinator.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/GMT-District-Coordinator.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/GST-District-Coordinator.pdf
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LCI PEACE 
POSTER 

CONTEST 

"The Future of Peace" is 
the theme of the 2017-18 Peace Poster Contest. Lions 
clubs can sponsor this art contest for kids in their 
community for children in local schools or organized, 
sponsored youth groups.  

Ordering Peace Poster Contest Kits  

Lions clubs interested in sponsoring the Lions International 
Peace Poster Contest can order a Peace Poster Contest kit 
(PPK-1) from the Club Supplies Sales Department at 
International Headquarters. The cost of the kit is $11.95 
plus shipping, handling and applicable taxes. Lions clubs 
must purchase a kit for each contest sponsored. Each kit 
contains:  

ω hŦŦƛŎƛŀƭ /ƭǳō /ƻƴǘŜǎǘ DǳƛŘŜ ŀƴŘ wǳƭŜǎ  
ω hŦŦƛŎƛŀƭ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƻǊ ¸ƻǳǘƘ DǊƻǳǇ /ƻƴǘŜǎǘ DǳƛŘŜ ŀƴŘ wǳƭŜǎ  
ω tŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀƴǘ CƭȅŜǊ ǘƻ ŘǳǇƭƛŎŀǘŜ ϧ ƎƛǾŜ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƴƎ 
students to take home  
ω {ǘƛŎƪŜǊ ǘƻ ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻƴ ōŀŎƪ of winning poster  
ω /ŜǊǘƛŦƛŎŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƴǘŜǎǘ ǿƛƴƴŜǊ ŀƴŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻǊ ȅƻǳǘƘ ƎǊƻǳǇ  

You can order kits from the Club Supplies Sales 
Department at International Headquarters from January 
15 to October 1, 2017. To order a kit, call Club Supplies 
Sales at (630) 571-5466 or 1-800-710-7822. To order 
online, go to Club Supplies (Item Search: Peace Poster Kit). 
You can also download the order form. 
https://www2.lionsclubs.org/p-770-peace-poster-kit.aspx  

Please review contest rules and order kits as soon as 
possible to guarantee sufficient time for a well-planned 
contest. Please allow 3- 4 weeks for delivery.  

Promoting the Contest  

In addition to the kit, you can also use the following PR 
Tools to promote your club's Peace Poster Contest:  

Fill-in-the-blank Peace Poster press release  
District Peace Poster Chairperson's Guide  
Honorable Mention certificate  
Peace Poster DVD  

2017-2018 ESSAY CONTEST 

"The Future of Peace" is the theme of the 2017-18 Essay 
Contest. The contest is open to students who are 
considered visually impaired according to their national 
guidelines and will be 11, 12 or 13 years of age on 
November 15, 2017. One grand prize winner will receive 
an award and US $5,000. Only a Lions club can sponsor this 

contest for children in local school(s) or organized, 
sponsored youth groups, or individuals may be sponsored 
as well. A Lioness club can sponsor the contest the contest 
through its sponsoring Lions club.  

Essays must be no longer than 500 words in length, 
submitted in English, type-written in black in and double-
spaced. Each essay must be submitted with a completed 
entry form. Essays submitted without completed entry 
forms will be automatically disqualified. To learn more 
about the Lions International Essay Contest, please contact 
Lions Clubs International Public Relations Division or email 
ǇǊϪƭƛƻƴǎŎƭǳōǎΦƻǊƎΦ ¢I9 ²hw5{ ά[Lhb{ 9{{!¸ /hb¢9{¢έ 
MUST APPEAR IN THE SUBJECT LINE OF THE EMAIL.  

NOTE: OUR DISTRICT 4-A1 PEACE POSTER AND ESSAY 
CONTEST DEADLINE WILL BE THE DATE OF THE FALL 
DISTRICT MEETING November 10th, ALL POSTERS AND 
ESSAYS MUST BE SUBMITTED ON OR BEFORE THIS DATE 
TO BE INCLUDED IN THE JUDGING BY THE DISTRICT 
GOVERNOR AND COMMITTEE. NO LATE ENTRIES WILL BE 
ACCEPTED. DATES TO FOLLOW! 

http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/other-ways-to-
serve/contests/essay-contest.php  

 

CAMP PACIFICA Cancelled  
for the Deaf and Hard of 

Hearing 2017  
Sadly, and I believe for the first 
time ever, we have had to cancel 
Camp Pacifica 2017. 
It did not seem prudent to bring 
150 Deaf staff & campers in to a 
serious fire zone! 

Additionally, even if the fire became contained, the air 
quality at camp is really poor and many of our campers 
have asthma and related breathing issues. 
Much as we have an evacuation plan in place all the 
services in that area are stretched. 
So, with a heavy heart we have cancelled staff, campers, 
cooks, food and transport. 
The T-shirts will be used next year as will the new activities 
and party materials. 
Our director for staff and our director for campers will be 
paid for their preparation and then cancellation work and 
new staff will need to be reimbursed for their Livescan 
costs. 
Campers' registration will be carried forward to next year. 
Love, peace and blessings, 
 
~ Lion Jill Loving, Executive Director 2017 
  

http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/other-ways-to-serve/contests/peace-poster-contest/index.php
tel:(630)%20571-5466
tel:(800)%20710-7822
https://www2.lionsclubs.org/p-770-peace-poster-kit.aspx
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/docs/ppc.doc
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/pr787.pdf
http://www.lionsclubs.org/resources/EN/pdfs/PPC_790_honorable_mention.pdf
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/other-ways-to-serve/contests/peace-poster-contest/index.php#d
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/other-ways-to-serve/contests/essay-contest.php
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/serve/other-ways-to-serve/contests/essay-contest.php
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CAMP PACIFICA  vs.  
THE DETWILER FIRE  

The Detwiler Fire came within 10 miles of Camp Pacifica. There 
was heavy smoke and evacuation notices for home owners who 
are only approx. six miles from Camp Pacifica. 
The Board had to make a decision on behalf of the children 
coming to camp, for their safety, to cancel this year's Lions Camp 
for the Hearing-Impaired. These children are more prone to ear, 
nose, and throat problems. 
With all highways and roads closed leading to camp except Hwy 
41 to Fresno, evacuating 200 children with buses would have 
been a daunting task. For all-round safety of the children, the 
Board decided to cancel this yearΩs camp. 
The Detwiler Fire burned, as of Wednesday July 26, 81,250 acres 
- approx 127 square miles. 63 homes and 67 minor structures 
were lost. 343 fire engines, 19 helicopters, 47 bulldozers, and 
4279 firefighters still remain on the fire. 
 

Take a drive to Camp Pacifica along Hwy 140 past Catheys Valley 
to Mariposa and Hwy 49 just out of Mariposa, you can see mile 
after mile of devastation. So far, the fire has cost $45.2 million 
and estimated cost for the fire when finished is $60 million. 
 

Camp Pacifica took in seven families that totaled 36 people. 
Kimberlie and Roland took care of them during their stay. Camp 
Pacifica fed them and the ones who did not have RVs were put 
up in the camp facilities.  
 

Yes LionsΣ ƻǳǊ Ƴƻǘƻ ƛǎ ά²Ŝ {erveέ ---- and your camp did it well. 
 

We also lost several rentals because of the fire, the two largest 
amounting to a $20,000 loss of revenue---ouch!!  
 

We want to thank all the firefighters ς C.H.P. ς sheriffs and the 
Red Cross for all their efforts to keep all the area residents safe!!  
 

As for Camp Pacifica, six cabins have new roofs and four cabins 
have new paint. Thanks to Arnold Lions for the paint and PDGs 
Steve Granlees, Dave McCullough and Roland Alcoriza for 
installing the new roofs. 
 

The main house remodel from the water damage is right on 
schedule; it should be finished about Labor Day weekend. We 
encourage you to drive up to your camp to see all the changes in 
your camp. Please call ahead to Kimberlie or Roland at (209)712-
8431 or (559)683-4660. 
 

~ PDG Russ Custer 
 

Below is a letter from most of the Families we took in from the 
Detwiler Fire in Mariposa to our Camp. And Camp tŀŎƛŦƛŎŀΩǎ 
Board President, PDG Dave McCullough ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜΦ Ϥ ά¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳέ 
to the lions of District 4-A1 for Camp Pacifica.  ~ PDG Russ Custer 
 

On Jul 25, 2017, at 11:15 AM From us to you ς Thank you! 
 

Hi, Dave.  I wanted to tell you about our recent experience at the 
Lions Club Camp Pacifica (during the week of July 17-21) and to 
express our most sincere appreciation for the caring, 
compassionate, loving attention we received from CP's 
caretakers, Kimberlie and Roland Alcoriza! 
 

We live in Mariposa County.  On Tuesday, July 18, the Detwiler 
Fire was in full swing and attacking on three different fronts.  I 
had all four of our Mariposa grandchildren with me since our 
home was the furthest from the fire.  We had been receiving 
hourly Sheriff updates about evac orders and road closures, each 
one coming closer to our direction.  We knew that two out of 
three of our possible "escape routes" had been shut 
down.  When suddenly the text alerts stopped and the sky 
became black and so thick with smoke that we had trouble 
seeing the fence line, it was time to leave.  We loaded the kids 
and the animals into three vehicles and headed east on 49, 
considering heading to the other side of the Sierras but with no 
actual "plan".  (We had a place to stay in Bishop.)   When we 
were in Oakhurst, our son, CJ Petretti, called to say that the 
Lions Club had offered him and his family shelter at the camp 
which was unoccupied at the time.  We turned around and 
headed to Camp Pacifica. 
 

Obviously, our whole party - including the animals - was in a 
"state" when we got there.  It was late evening.  We were met 
by Kimberlie and Roland - the camp managers - who couldn't 
have been more gracious to our entourage if we'd been a paying 
camp group!  They showed us our accommodations, gave us 
some highlights of the what the camp had to offer (the kids 
beamed at the words "swimming pool"), reminded us to pick up 
after the dogs, and then left us to settle in. They made us feel 
quite welcome; their reception greatly helped to reduce the 
stress that the adults were under, and excited the kids about the 
possibilities of the days ahead.    
 

To make a long story short, thanks to the Lions Club's generosity, 
and the Alcoriza's compassionate support of up to six families 
and their pets, we came out of this traumatic time with a 
camping adventure - not a tale of inconvenience and stress.  The 
kids will be talking for weeks about this time: swimming, karaoke 
after dinner, and rolling down the grass hills outside of the 
dining hall.  It could have been a completely different story for 
them.  For that, we thank you.   
 

Words cannot adequately express our appreciation for your 
service to our families.  We will never forget your generosity in 
our time of need. 
Thank you so very much!      (signed) 
Á Cheryl & Harry Petretti  
Á Alicia & Duke Petretti-Meek (Lucca & Vinnie) 
Á Carla & Jared Brandauer (Reilly & Sawyer) 
Á Sondra Meek 
Á Scott Ewing & Family (Bailey) 
Á CJ & Lauren (Colt & Estrella - our four-footed grandchildren) 
 
 

On July 25, 2017 at 7:21 PM  
From: David McCullough,  To: Cheryl Petretti  
 
Cheryl, Thank you, in Lions our motto is " We serve" & certainly 
when there is a "need" we serve. Glad to hear your very 
unfortunate event, turned out to be a " camping trip" Your most 
welcome.  
- Camp Pacifica Board President PDG Dave McCullough 
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PIG-AT-THE-LAKE FUNDRAISER FOR CAMP PACIFICA 

 
 

and CAMP PACIFICA REPAIRS 

 
Main House water damage remodel  

New walls and windows ς Next week = siding!  
 

     
 

     
 

 
 Front room - dining room - kitchen.  All open floor plan. Upstairs 

bedrooms all remodeled- new bathroom. 

THANKFUL FAMILIES AT CAMP PACIFICA 

I think the below pictures demonstrate how the kids felt about 
their stay at Camp Pacifica.  We are happy to report that all of 
our homes are still standing! ~ Cheryl Petretti 

   

    
 

    
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
DG Marilyn pulling the DGElect ribbon off 

Eileen to make her officially DGEileen. 
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DETWILER FIRE RELIEF  
July 20, 2017 
 
The Sonora Lions Club, along with District 4-A1, is 
requesting your help. As you probably are aware, there is a 
nice little bonfire occurring in our back yard again, 
necessitating many resident evacuations. The Sonora 
Fairgrounds is again ground-zero for housing these 
ŜǾŀŎǳŜŜǎ ŀƴŘ ¢ƘŜ wŜŘ /Ǌƻǎǎ Ƙŀǎ ŀǎƪŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ [ƛƻƴǎ /ƭǳōǎΩ 
assistance. The Red Cross recognized our talent, 
dedication, and willingness to help in disaster relief 
circumstances, so here we are again. We are requesting 
the help of clubs in our district or individuals to assist in 
meal preparation and serving for approximately the next 
two weeks. 
If you can volunteer your time for breakfast, lunch, or 
dinner, or any combination thereof, please contact Lion 
Wendy Penhallegon at 209-406-5015 and schedule a time 
slot. Clubs with a full team of 8-10 are very welcome. Our 
schedule is wide open at this time starting with breakfast 
tomorrow, and on through the next two weeks. A crew of 
approximately 15 persons per meal will be needed every 
day. The shifts are as follows (approximately): 

Breakfast ς 7 to 10:00 am (including end of shift 
cleanup) 
Lunch ς 11 am to 2:30 pm (including cleanup) 
Dinner ς 4 until done (including cleanup) 

The number of meals served will fluctuate daily, from as 
few as 50 to as high as 500 per meal, depending on the fire 
conditions as people either go home or are evacuated. 
Expected duties would include food preparation and 
serving, plus cleanup. We ask if you are unable to fulfill 
your scheduled visit to notify us in advance, if possible, so 
we can get coverage for that shift. You can come for a 
meal, a whole day, or even a few days...whatever you 
desire. 
If you can help out by donating goods, please contact PDG 
Tom Penhallegon at 209-694-5191. He may be able to tell 
you what we are lacking and need at any given time. Gift 
cards work very well in this instance and will allow us to 
purchase what we need at the grocery store or outlet 
store, when we need it. Please do not just show up for 
duty without scheduling your time slot, or checking our 
supply needs. We thank you in advance for any help you 
can provide. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
The Sonora Lions Club 
Detwiler Fire Evacuation Relief Effort 
 

DETWILER FIRE  -  UPDATE 
July 24, 2017 
The Fire has jumped a huge firebreak and new Mandatory 
Evacuation orders have been issued to many that were 
allowed to return home. Help needed on all meal shifts 
starting Wed the 26th. Gift cards in any denomination to 
WalMart, Save Mart, or Safeway are the easiest and most 
expeditious for us. Overnight them to Wendy Penhallegon, 
18717 Mill Villa Rd #326 Jamestown CA, 95327. 
Dist, 4-A1 Lions ((((ROCK)))) Thank you for all your help. 
--- 
PDG Tom Penhallegon 
GMT 2014/2017 
TMAP Project Coordinator 
TMAP2016@yahoo.com 
Sonora Lions Club 
District 4-A1 
pdgtom.Penhallegon@sonoralions.org 
 

On 2017-07-26 09:29, Debbi Hopman wrote: 

"Things looking great yesterday as more and more 
evacuees were allowed back into their homes and we were 
told that our evac center was winding down......BUT... then 
mother nature reared her ugly head and the fire jumped 
their huge fire break and many who had gone home were 
told they were again under mandatory evacuation and 
headed back to the fairgrounds here in Sonora. We are 
greatly in need of workers to help us man the Kitchen at 
the evac center starting Thursday, July 27th. We need 10 
for breakfast and a minimum of 15 for Lunch and Dinner. 
Lions and friends of California can schedule your time and 
day with Wendy at (209)-406- 5015 The evacuees from this 
fire need your help.  If the shelter does close, Wendy will 
contact you. BUT WE NEED YOUR HELP!  Lions serve, and 
we need you." (Please note a correction in the phone 
number to contact Lion Wendy:  209-406-5015.  Thank 
you.) 
 

################################################ 
Dear Lions, 
It is with a heavy heart that we must inform you of our 
dearly departed. 
PDG Dennis Noble passed Wednesday night. 
An Email will follow when services have been scheduled. 
Please continue to keep his wife, Barbara and family in 
your prayers.  
NOTE: To subscribe to E-Blasts (District 4-A1 Email 
Bulletins), go to this website. Unsubscribe at any time. ~ 
PDG Ron Raines 
http://lions4-a1.org/email_list_subscribe.html  
################################################ 
  

mailto:pdgtom.Penhallegon@sonoralions.org
tel:%28209%29-406-%205015
tel:209-406-5015
http://lions4-a1.org/email_list_subscribe.html
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RELAY FOR LIFE NEWS  

The American Cancer Society is committed to saving lives from cancer. But they can't do it without 
you. Your donations help them fight all types of cancer, for all types of people, in all types of 

communities around the globe. Each person who joins Relay For Life can take pride in knowing that 
they are working towards creating a world free from the pain and suffering of this disease.  

Your donations to Relay For Life help the American Cancer Society fund groundbreaking cancer research, critical 
patient care services, education and prevention initiatives, and so much more. Please consider joining a Relay For 
Life event today.  

Lion Ron Cutler, from the Stockton Host Lions, reports that they have just participated in a Relay For Life event.  Per 
Ron:  άhƴ WǳƴŜ нпǘƘΣ ǘƘŜ {ǘƻŎƪǘƻƴ Iƻǎǘ [ƛƻƴǎ Club just finished cooking omelets for the Cancer Survivors and their 
Caregivers for the Stockton Relay for Life event.  With four of our Lions members, we cooked over 60 omelets. We 
ŀƭǎƻ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ƭƻǾŜŘ ƻƴŜǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀŦŦŜŎǘŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǘŜǊǊƛōƭŜ ŘƛǎŜŀǎŜΦέ 
 
Thank you, Lion Ron and all the Stockton Host Lions, for your commitment and dedication to Relay For Life. 
 
And many thanks to all our other District 4-A1 Relay Lions who have made the commitment to helping save lives 
ŦǊƻƳ ŎŀƴŎŜǊΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ wŜƭŀȅ ƳƻǾŜƳŜƴǘ ȅŜǘΣ ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ǘǿƻ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘƛŜǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳΗ 
 

Relay  Date Location 

Relay For Life of Atwater 9/30/2017 Shaffer Elementary School, Atwater 

Relay For Life of Lathrop 8/19/2017 Valverde Park, Lathrop 

 
Please remember to let us know if your Club is involved in your local Relay For Life events so that we can 
ŀŎƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ tǊƻƎǊŀƳΦ    
 
And stay cool during the dog days of summer! 
 

               
 

Happy Relaying,  

                                            
Lion Gerry      Lion Ramona 
Lion Gerry Sachs     Lion Ramona Green 
Chair, District 4-A1 Relay For Life Program  Chair, District 4-A1 Relay For Life Program 
gasachs@arnoldlions.org    rjgreen@arnoldlions.org 
www.arnoldlions.org     www.arnoldlions.org 
 

Relay For Life clip art taken from www.relayforlife.org   All other clip art taken from www.images.search.yahoo.com 
 

      
  

mailto:gasachs@arnoldlions.org
mailto:rjgreen@arnoldlions.org
http://www.arnoldlions.org/
http://www.arnoldlions.org/
http://www.relayforlife.org/
www.images.search.yahoo.com
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CLUBôS NEWS 
 

CHOWCHILLA LIONS CLUB 

Lion Paula Hansen inducted the new board for 2017-
2018. The night was a lot of fun, filled with laughter 
and good company! 
 

ARNOLD LIONS CLUB 

We find Lions everywhere. Maureen Dinnocenzo of 
Arnold Lions met a Lion at the Paris airport. She 
made sure he would have a keepsake from us (an 
Arnold Lions club pin). 
 

MADERA BREAKFAST LIONS CLUB at 
MERCED BREAKFAST LIONS CLUB! 

PIG IN THE PARK: Lions Richard Bulger, Col. Bill 
Jones, President Snipes, John Sudduth, and David 
¢ƛƴƪƭŜΣ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŜŘ ǘƘŜ aŜǊŎŜŘ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ [ƛƻƴǎΩ 
traditional fundraiser for Camp Pacifica. Heretofore 
the event has been known as Pig in the Park, but 
ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ƻŦ ǾŜƴǳŜΣ [ƛƻƴ tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ Ƙŀǎ 
ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜƴǘΣ άtƛƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ [ŀƪŜΦέ tŜǊƘŀǇǎ ǇǊƛȊŜǎ 
were won. It is apparent that those Madera 
Breakfast Lions members enjoyed themselves while 
assisting the Merced Club with their fundraiser. 
 

UP COUNTRY 88 HOLDS RIB FEED July 8 

Photo Credit: Sarah Spinetta, Ledger Dispatch News 
 

SONORA LIONS 
CLUB 

Lion Susan and VDG Don 
Gall helping serve fire 
victims. The real heroes in 
this effort PDG Tom and 
Lion Wendy Penn-
hallegon.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PATTERSON LIONS CLUB ς COMING UP: 
ω ¢ƘŜ 5ƛƴƴŜǊ 5ŀƴŎŜ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ October 28 is 
underway. Contact Lion Dave Sarasqueta to help. 
This is our biggest fundraiser of the year, grossing 
over $40,000 each of the past two years. 
ω !ǳƎǳǎǘ мл ς Patterson Unified School DƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ 
Back to School Block party ς ǿŜΩǊŜ cooking hot dogs 
 

a!59w! 9±9bLbDΩ{  
INSTALLATION PHOTOS 
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10th Annual OAKDALE LIONS  

 
Texas Hold'em Poker Tournament 

September 23, 2017      11 am - 5 pm  $75 
Oakdale Rodeo Grounds 

 

SONORA LIONS CLUB  -  UPCOMING 

     
Sonora Lions Club Glenn Bass Cross Country Run  

August 5, 2017, Carkeet Park @ Columbia College 
campus, 7 am registration, 1 Mile race starts at 8, 5K 
race starts at 8:15 am.  Refreshments and awards 
afterwards. Awards go 3 deep for each age group. 
 
Sonora Lions Annual Newt McKenna Lobster Dinner 
October 6, 2017, 5:30 - 7:30 pm, Elks Lodge, 100 Elks 
Dr., Sonora, CA, cost $40 each. Door prize and raffles 
galore!  
 

JACKSON LIONS CLUB 
 
Jackson Lions Club 
President (now 
immediate past 
president) Eric 
Rouen presented 
a $1,000 check to 
Jackson Lion 
Board of Director 
member Paul 

Molinelli, Jr., to the Amador Community College 
Foundation.  Lion Paul is also a board member for 
that that foundation.  The check was presented  
recently at a regular meeting of the Jackson Lions 
Club, wƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ ƴƻƻƴ ŜǾŜǊȅ ²ŜŘ ŀǘ aŜƭΩ in 
Jackson. 
 

STOCKTON LIONS CLUB ~ June 30, 2017 

 
Members of our club brought gifts to UJ's owner, 
Yiota, and a thank you cake for the staff today to 
show our deep appreciation for being our club's 
home for so many years. It was so hard to say 
goodbye, and we wish them all the best in their 
future endeavors.  
 

ARNOLD LIONS HELP OUT ~ July 25, 2017 
Lion Vaughn 
Smith from 
the Arnold 
Lions Club. 
No one slips 
by her head 
count. Day Six 
of the   

evacuation center 
 
 
Lion Rod Smith from The Arnold Lions Club and PDG 
Tom Penhallegon getting ready to start prepping 
lunch at Detwiler Fire Evacuation Center. 
 

CERES JUNE INSTALLATION June 14, 2017  

 
61 Members (56%) were present for our annual 
Installation of Officers for the new Lions term. The 
Hawaiian theme was a big hit with the wives and 
guests. Lion of the year is Jarrad Sitton. Dave 
Mendonca received a Melvin Jones award. Other 
awards were Lifetime Achievement to George 
Pallios, Art McRae Sportsman to Michael Arnold. Ron 
Ivey Humanitarian award to Evin Coutrakis and Bull 
Slinger to Darrell Long. 
  



DISTRICT 4-A1 Newsletter                                                                      ~ 10 ~                                                                                  AUGUST 2017 
 

District Governorôs 
Visitation Schedule  

Updated Schedule: 
8/2 Sierra 
8/8 Atwater Winton 
8/10 Tri Dams 
8/11, 8/12 District Meeting SEE FLYER pages 15-16 
8/16 Sonora 
8/19 Night at the Nuts 
8/22 Merced Golden 
8/23 Crows Landing, Patterson, Newman, Gustine 
and Los Banos 
8/24 Murphys Angels 
9/6 Garrotte 
9/13 Ceres 
9/20 (Trip Cancelled) 
9/21-9/23 USA Canada Forum 
10/2 Dos Palos 
10/4 Up Country 88 
10/11 Chowchilla, Greenhills, Lioness 
10/12 Oakdale 
10/18 Mariposa 
10/19 Ripon 
11/1 Stockton San Joaquin 
11/7 Stockton Delta, Pacific 
11/8 North Fork 
11/10, 11/11 District Meeting 
11/14 Linden 
11/15 Hillmar Irwin Stevinson 
1/17 Arnold 
2/21 Mokelumne Hill 
 

~ Lion Doug Campbell 
(209)495-8053 doug@tenneyanorquist.com 
 

District 4 -A1 CALENDAR 
(Some events have corresponding articles in this newsletter) 

8/4 ς Canine Companions for Independence - NW  
         Graduation & Puppy Matriculation - Santa Rosa 
8/5 - Sonora Lions Club Glenn Bass Cross Country  
         Run Saturday, more info this newsletter page 9 
8/5 ς Poker Run & Taco Truck Throw Down ς Merced  
         Golden Lions 
8/6 ς Pizza & Poker Charity Tournament ς Jackson  
          Lions 
8/11, 8/12 ς District Meeting ςSan Joaquin Region  
          (Escalon) Focus: Youth and Pediatric Diabetes,  
          see flyer pages 15-16 
8/12 ς Camp Pacifica Fun & Gun Dinner ς in Hillmar 
8/19 ς Relay for Life - Valverde Park, Lathrop 
8/19 ς Night at the Nuts ς Modesto Sunset Lions 

8/19 ς Scholarship Shoot ς Jackson Lions  Cancelled 
9/9 ς 11th Annual Bass Lake Lions Home Tour - 
            10 am to 3 pm. Starts at Bass Lake Realty 
9/15 ς District 4A1 History/Dinner Train, Stevinson  
9/15 ς Tax form due ς see TreasurerΩs report pg 2. 
9/23 ς Texas IƻƭŘ Ψ9Ƴ tƻƪŜǊ ¢ƻǳǊƴŀƳŜƴǘ ς Oakdale.  
            More info on page 9 of this newsletter. 
9/30 ς Harvest Festival 2017 ς Ceres Lions 
9/30 ς Relay for Life - Shaffer Elem School, Atwater 
10/6 - Newt McKenna Lobster Dinner ς Sonora Lions    
            More info in this newsletter, page 9 
10/15 ς Omelet Feed & Raffle ς Up Country 88 
10/23 ς Texas Hold'em Poker Tournament - Oakdale  
           Lions, more info this newsletter, page 9 
10/28 ς Dinner Dance ς Patterson LIons, see page 8 
11/10 ς Peace Poster & Essay Contest deadline 
11/10, 11/11 ς District Meeting - Mountain Region  
            (Columbia State Park) Focus: Environment 
February 23 ς 24, 2018 District Meeting - Stanislaus  
           Region Focus: Hunger 
May 4 ς 5, 2018 ς District Meeting - Yosemite   
Region (Chowchilla) Focus: Vision & Officer Training 

Each Month: 
25th/ firm Newsletter items due to gfclion@gmail.com 

 

LION CLUBS 
INTERNATIONAL CALENDAR  

http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/events/calendar.php  

August THEME: Engaging Our Youth - Centennial 
Service Challenge 
8/2-6: USA/Canada Leo Leadership Forum (New York 
City, New York, USA) 
8/7: Executive Committee Meeting -Oak Brook IL 
8/7-13: Worldwide Week of Service for Youth 
8/11-13: LCIF Board of Trustees Meeting (Oak Brook, 
Illinois, USA) 
8/15: Leo Club Excellence Award applications due 
8/31: Deadline for the Club and District Team 
Excellence Awards 
8/31: Deadline for Presidential Zone and Region 
Chairperson Awards 
9/8: International Literacy Day 
9/21-23: USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum ς 
Portland OR 
10/1: Deadline for ordering Peace Poster Contest kits 
10/15: International White Cane Safety Day  
6/29 ς 7/3: LCICon 2018 - Las Vegas NV The 
Centennial Celebration Continues! 101st annual 
Lions Clubs International Convention 
http://lions2018lasvegas.org/ 

  

mailto:doug@tenneyanorquist.com
mailto:gfclion@gmail.com
http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/events/calendar.php
http://lions2018lasvegas.org/
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DISTRICT 4 -A1 CABINET  2017 -2018  
District Governor 
Eileen Guadagnolo  
17465 FRONT ST 
LINDEN CA 95236 
e.guadag@gmail.com 
R: 209-887-2002 C: 209-610-1854 
Stockton Delta 
 
1st Vice District Governor 
Don Gall 
1029 LUCIO ST 
MANTECA CA 95336-8237 
dongall95336@gmail.com 
R: 209-815-9255 C: 209-408-9217 
Ripon 
 
2nd Vice District Governor 
Claudia Miller  
3909 SHAWNEE DR 
MODESTO CA 95356 
ckay613cayucos@gmail.com 
C: 209-596-1219 
Modesto 500 
 
Cabinet Secretary 
Barbara Raines 
4600 BROADMORE ST 
CHOWCHILLA CA 93610 
bgraines1@gmail.com 
C: 559-474-0471  
Greenhills 
 
Cabinet Treasurer 
PDG Pat Casey-Gillum 
1433 SENECA CT 
MODESTO CA 95358-1365 
patricia_gillum@sbcglobal.net 
R: 209-522-2599 C: 209-765-7897 
Modesto 500 
 
Region Chair - Mountain 
PDG Marilyn Richardson 
3450 ARROWHEAD ST 
COPPEROPOLIS CA 95228 
mardaned@caltel.com 
R: 209-785-2757 C: 209-840-7442 
Arnold 
 
Zone 1 
Dan Leong 
4810 NADOTTI RD 
STOCKTON CA 95215 
leongwest@gmail.com 
R: 209-931-2941 C: 209-607-9706 
Linden 
 
 

Zone 2 
Marilyn Richardson 
3450 ARROWHEAD ST 
COPPEROPOLIS CA 95228 
mardaned@caltel.com 
R: 209-785-2757 C: 209-840-7442 
Arnold 
 
Zone 3 
Robert Bader 
22902 RED WING TRL 
TWAIN HARTE CA 95383 
garibob@mlode.com 
R: 209-586-6045 C: 209-352-0648 
Sonora 
 
Region Chair - San Joaquin  
Carrie Guadagnolo 
17465 E FRONT ST 
LINDEN CA 95236-9511 
guadagnolo.carrie@gmail.com 
R: 209-887-2002 C: 209-817-2780 
Stockton Delta 
 
Zone 1 
Mike Okamoto 
15987 S DERBY 
LATHROP CA 95330-9774 
mike.okamoto@yahoo.com 
H: 209-982-5013 
Tracy 
 
Zone 2 
Kenny Taggart 
573 CHENIN BLANC AVE 
ESCALON CA 95320 
H: 209-838-1087 
Escalon 
 
Zone 3 
Frank Flores 
PO BOX 1001 
WOODBRIDGE CA 95258 
fmflores1121@yahoo.com 
R: 209-224-8910 C: 209-986-7618 
Lodi Mex-Am 
 
Region Chair - Stanislaus 
Bill Ames 
905 RANLEIGH WY 
MODESTO CA 95358 
AmesW1105@gmail.com 
C: 209-470-5635  
Modesto 500 
 
 
 

Zone 1 
Conrad Renteria 
3000 N WALNUT 
TURLOCK CA 95382 
C: 209-277-1612  
Turlock 
 
Zone 2 
Robin Brown 
215 FLOYD AVE #1 
MODESTO CA 95350 
wrdgrafix@aol.com 
R: 209-345-1911 
Modesto 500 
 
Zone 3 
PDG David McCullough 
PO BOX 72 
CERES CA 95307 
dmccullough@lions4-a1.org 
R: 209-538-2233 C: 209-324-2841 
Modesto Sunset 
 
Region Chair - Yosemite 
Paula Hansen 
20279 RD 13 
CHOWCHILLA CA 93610 
hansen93610@yahoo.com 
C: 559-223-4108 
Chowchilla Lioness 
 
Zone 1 
Shirley Medeiros 
26496 ROAD 11 
CHOWCHILLA CA 93610 
s.medeiros2008@gmail.com 
C: 559-223-0042 
Chowchilla 
 
Zone 2 
Damian Leon-Cazares 
964 K ST 
MERCED CA 95341 
leon.damian@live.com 
C: 209-720-6002  
Merced Golden 
 
Zone 3 
Tom Heather 
PO BOX 84 (32213 EAST ST) 
RAYMOND CA 93653 
R: 559-689-3265 
theather689@gmail.com 
Sierra 
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District Convention Chairperson 
Sue Carner  
1136 Cecil Way 
Modesto, CA 95350 
Home 209-524-2921 
E-mail s.carner@sbcglobal.net 
Modesto 500 
  
District Honorary Committee 
Chairperson 
Steve Granlees  
19975 N CHERRY ST 
LOCKEFORD, CA 95237 9640 
Home 1-209-727-3600 
Mobile 1-209-649-4696 
Work 1-209-727-3600 
E-mail stevegranlees@gmail.com 
Clements Lockeford 
 
District Information Technology 
Chairperson 
Ron Raines  
4600 BROADMORE STREET 
Chowchilla, CA 93610-8474 
Home 1-559-665-3020 
Mobile 1-559-474-0470 
E-mail ronraines@gmail.com 
Le Grand 
 
District Public Relations & Lions 
Information Chairperson 
Ken Harrison  
5960 MORAN AVE 
Atwater, CA 95301 
Home 209-357-3489  
E-mail 
ken.harrison@mercedbreakfastlions.org 
Merced Breakfast 
 
District Leo Chairperson  
and 
District GLT Coordinator 
Robert Garcia  
101 E. 27TH ST. 
MERCED, CA 95340-2935 
Home 209-631-5113 
E-mail coachzilla.209@gmail.com 
Merced Breakfast 
 
LCIF District Coordinator 
Don Allen  
1881 Foothills Ct 
Oakdale, CA 95361-3310 
Home 209-847-8825 

Mobile 209-988-3098 
Work 209-847-8825 
E-mail don.allen5678@sbcglobal.net 
Oakdale 
 
District GMT Coordinator 
Kent Christensen  
2164 NORTH LEEDS ROAD 
MERCED, CA 95340 
Home 1-209-723-5846 
Mobile 1-209-617-3682 
Work 1-209-617-3682 
E-mail kbclion@aol.com 
Merced Breakfast 
  
District GST Coordinator 
This position is currently vacant.  
 
 

Top Club Contest 
Chris Baker 
32178 SUNSET RIDGE RD W 
COARSEGOLD CA 93614 
chrisbaker@digitalmirrors.com 
W: 559-760-0279 
Bass Lake 
 

ANY CHANGES OR CORRECTIONS? 
District 4A1 Newsletter Editor 
Gail Cates 
27306 BARTON RD 
PIONEER CA 95666-9677 
gfclion@gmail.com 
R: 209-295-8401 C: 209-283-4471 
Up Country 88 
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